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ILLINOIS SUPREME COURT BUILDINGS IN CHICAGO, SPRINGFIELD 

TO CLOSE DUE TO INCLEMENT WEATHER 
 
The Illinois Supreme Court has authorized the Illinois Courts facilities in the Michael A. 
Bilandic Building in Chicago, the Supreme Court Building in Springfield, and the Administrative 
Office of the Illinois Courts offices in both Chicago and Springfield to be closed beginning 
Thursday, December 22, 2022 at noon and continuing on Friday, December 23, 2022. 
 
The National Weather Service has issued alerts predicting significant and problematic snow 
accumulation, wind speeds causing blizzard conditions, and extremely low air temperatures and 
wind chills throughout Illinois beginning Thursday afternoon and continuing through Friday.  
 
The Supreme Court Clerk will work remotely and e-filings will continue to be accepted. 
 
(FOR MORE INFORMATION, CONTACT: Chris Bonjean, Communications Director to the 
Illinois Supreme Court at 312.793.2323 or cbonjean@illinoiscourts.gov.) 


